New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

March 11, 2013
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at: 7:30 p.m. on March 11, 2013, in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dave Lesher, and Dale Peterson, Michelle Shutt, Adam Pavusik. 
The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Dan Balthaser, John Kittka, Joseph Baker and Phyllis Krieger.
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from February 11, 2013 were read. Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the minutes were approved as corrected.  All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors
John Kittka – Presented drawings of his proposed home addition, it is required to be signed by the council.  Ted Engle signed the paper work after no objections were voiced to the addition.
Phyllis Krieger – the notes from the 2011 audit were reviewed by the council members.  Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson the audit notes were accepted as presented.  All in favor, none opposed.  Upon motion of Dale Peterson seconded by Adam Pavusik, Phyllis Krieger’s fees for the audit were approved.  All in favor, none opposed.
Joseph Baker presented the following New Buffalo Fire Company reports: 2013 budget, Monthly financial report, 2012 budget expenses.  He inquired as to when the Borough will be making another contribution to the fire company, the fire company has only received $1,500 in last three years.  Jeff Woods will represent the Borough as the Emergency Management Associate (EMA) coordinator.
Correspondence
Ted composed a “more official” resignation letter to be signed by John Johnson for submission to the court house.  Ted will get it signed by John and forward it to the proper authority.

Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the February Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.   
Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the February Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Council Member Replacement
Ted Engle will continue to work with Michelle, and Bill Bunt to complete the official swearing in of the vacant council member position.
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Preparations were made for monthly DEP readings, the catch basket has been installed it is catching things but is heavy and cumbersome to work with and it clogs within two days or so because the holes are small.  Stan and John addressed the health of the system due to heavy foam issues in the system and witnessed the difficulty in pulling up the basket.  An electric hoist would help the lifting of the basket and would cut down on operator time.  A system need to be set up to dry out the extracted fiber materials before they are disposed.
Motion to authorize the purchase of electric hoist with warranty made by Ted Engle, seconded by
Dale Peterson, none opposed.
Ted Engle composed a letter, Resolution #2013-1, to Watts Township regarding the agreed upon boundaries between the Borough and Watts township at the sewer plant.  Motion to accept the letter by Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed.

PCCOG  
PCCOG held a full board meeting last month; there was a rep there from Tri-county Planning Committee.  Dan presented to Ted Engle a form to be filled out.  The next full board meeting is not until September.
Beautification Committee

Nothing to report.
Street Committee
Still waiting for grant monies to use for the repairs on Mill Street.  Several issues need to be addressed with residents parking in alley overnight.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

In spring plan to close off back area with aluminum panels (5 x 16 sheets, ¼ in thick) then reopen park again. Need to check with insurance company to verify if fence is required around park for liability before taking it down.  Council members plan to do all the work at the playground themselves.
Ordinance Violations

Still have properties that are quite messy and need to be addressed. This responsibility falls on Ted, the president, without a Mayor in the borough.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  (new construction, etc..)
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

Kitchen faucet/drain repairs were made, the Bathroom hot water faucet is leaking, and Adam will take care of it.   
Audit 2012
Phyllis Krieger will begin work on the 2012 audit in the coming month.
NEW BUSINESS
Electricity Provider -- Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik the borough will enter contract with Direct Energy for a 35 month period.  All in favor, none opposed.
Bills

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
GOOD of the ORDER/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Sweetland is going to replace Jim Kello to complete and submit necessary paperwork to the state and also complete the required audit so the Borough can get their grant money.
ADJOURN
Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, council adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Judy Parrish
Secretary/Treasurer
